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Welcome new and returning Members! 

Welcoming members 
and their guests 

since 1912 
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Ruth DiSilvestro is originally from Shelbyville, Ten-
nessee. She earned her B.A. in English from Vander-
bilt University before studying at Indiana University 
for  her Masters in Teaching English. Ruth began her 
romance with now-husband Frank in the cafeteria at 
Eigenmann Dorm during their graduate school years. 
 
After graduation, Ruth moved to Atlanta, Georgia, to 
teach at Clayton College. But Frank’s marriage pro-
posal brought her back to Bloomington in 1973, 
where she worked at IU until starting their family in 1975. After raising three children—
Russell, Frank Anthony, and Liz—Ruth taught at Ivy Tech for five years, and then at the 
Kelley School of Business for seven years. It was there that her involvement with the 
UClub began.  
 
Ruth has enthusiastically served as Vice President and as President of the University 
Women’s Club, as Chair of the Luncheon Club, and now as Co-Vice President for the 
University Club.  According to Ruth: “It’s easy to be enthusiastic about the University 
Club! The people are wonderful, the events are fun, and the speakers are excellent! 
Long live the University Club!” 
 
   
Marilyn Uselding attended high school in Florida before matriculating to Baylor Univer-
sity in Texas, and then Eastern Michigan University.  With a lifelong penchant for travel-
ing, her first job was as a flight attendant for United Airlines!  After raising her children 
(and a few cattle) in Michigan, Marilyn enjoyed managing a Yacht Club and then two 
prominent architect firms in Ann Arbor.  
 
In 2002, Marilyn met her now-husband Paul, who she describes as a “wonderful cook, 
shopper and partner”. Between the two of them, Marilyn and Paul have five children 
and eight grandchildren scattered around the country. Road trips are their “norm”. 
 
While living in West Virginia, Marilyn and Paul deemed Bloomington, IN, as the best lo-
cation to spend their retirement years. It was shortly after moving here in 2009 that 
Marilyn became involved with the University Club. She has served on the University 
Women’s Club board as Social Chair, Publicity Committee, Vice President and Presi-
dent; and she continues to enjoy being an instructor for our Yoga Interest Group. 
 
Marilyn says: “The University Club has been a wonderful way for someone who had no 
ties to the area to become involved and meet many lovely people. My thanks to all of 
you for being members and for being so open and welcoming to a fellow Midwesterner. 
I keep coming back because of YOU!” 

 
 
 

Meet our Vice Presidents... 

Ruth DiSilvestro  &  Marilyn Uselding 
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      Among the many benefits of Membership in the University Club of IU is access to 
the reciprocal privileges of the Association of College and University Clubs.  The 
ACUC is a non-profit organization of campus-based clubs with more than100 mem-
ber clubs across four continents. Our Membership in the association opens doors 
for you to enjoy reciprocal privileges at premiere university clubs around the world!  
    As part of your travel planning, you might want to check out the list of participating 
colleges on the website  www.acuclubs.org   Then stop by the UClub office and pick 
up your ACUC Member Card from our Manager Susan.  And enjoy! 
 
    As always, University Club Membership also avails you of an array of informative 
programs, special events, speaker series luncheons, interest groups, travel opportu-
nities, and other activities that provide education, enhance communication and fos-
ter networking.  And Members are entitled to a substantial discount on renting both 
the elegant Presidents Room and the upstairs Faculty Room.  
     Since 1912, the University Club has been an inviting place where people come 
together to explore ideas, establish contact, discover shared interest and simply en-
joy each other’s company. You can be a part of continuing that rich tradition by      
renewing your annual membership today!  

Term of the 2016-17 
Membership Year 

began on  
June 1, 2016 
 and ends on 
May 31, 2017. 
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THURSDAY, AUGUST 11th  
   

University Women’s Club 
Past Presidents Tea 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8th  
 

Annual Fall Luncheon 
Entertainment by Singer-Actress-Comedian 

 CONNIE SHAKALIS 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14th   
 

Welcome Back Reception 
With special Guest Speaker 

BLOOMINGTON MAYOR JOHN HAMILTON 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21st  
 

Luncheon Club Speaker Series 
 

Presentation by Journalist–Author-Adventurer 
DOUG WISSING  S
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ANTIQUES GROUP 

The Antiques Group welcomes anyone interested in antiques! University Club 
members who are admirers and/or collectors are invited to join this group to 
study, share, and gain a greater appreciation of antiques. This group usually 
meets on the 4th Thursday of each month from September to April, excluding 
November. December has an early meeting date.  
 
A spring bus trip to the Lincoln Presidential Library in Springfield, Illinois, is 
being planned. Tentative dates are April 20-21, 2017.  
 
Yearly dues of $5 should be submitted to co-chair Mary Wood, P.O. Box 2194, Nashville, IN 47448 
  

Are you an avid reader? Then consider joining the Book Circulating Group! 

BOOK CIRCULATING      

Co-Chairs:  Lou Moir 812-332-0472    moirl@indiana.edu 
  Linda Heath 812-332-8501    lheath@mac.com 
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interest groups 
 

University Club Members in good standing are eligible to  

participate in as many Interest Groups as they wish!  

Simply contact the group Chairs, listed below. 

 

Are you passionate about something and wish to start a new interest group?   

Call Interest Group Chair, Lou Moir  at 812-332-0472 

or email her at  moirl@indiana.edu 
 

Here’s how it works:  Hardcover books are circulated every two weeks, October to 
May. The final book you receive is yours to keep. The reading list includes both 
fiction and non-fiction.  A reasonable fee is charged to cover the cost of the books.  
Books will be passed among members on the 5th and 20th of each month, beginning 
October 20th (excepting January 5th). 

Co-Chairs:  Helene Jones 812-331-0226    hjones605@comcast.net 
  Mary Wood 812-988-4425    marywood01@aol.com 



BOOK DISCUSSION 
 
 

If you love to read and discuss a variety of interesting books in paperback form, this 
group is for you. The Book Discussion group meets on the 3rd Thursday of the month, 
from September to May, to discuss books selected by members the previous June. Each 
member reads the book ahead of time, and everyone gets a turn at being a discussion 
leader. The group meets in members’ homes; hostess duties rotate on a voluntary basis. 
Meetings begin with socializing from 9:30 to 10am. Discussion runs from 10 to 11:30am. 

 
 Co-chairs:  Rosemary Dever 812-339-5979   rmdever@indiana.edu  
   Maribeth McKaig 812-876-3697   mbmckaig@juno.com 
   Martha Smiley  812-339-6822   martha-smiley@att.net   

You need not be an expert to have fun playing Duplicate Bridge. Anyone interested in playing is welcome!  
Participants meet at Meadowood in the downstairs Card Room at 12:15 PM (games begin at 12:30) on the 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month.  There is a 50 cent per person fee to cover the cost of prizes. You 
and your partner are welcome to join anytime during the year. 
 
 Co-chairs:  Frank Prosser  812-332-5563    prosser@cs.indiana.edu  
   Virginia Henderson 812-824-2955    dove1128@kiva.net 

BRIDGE – DUPLICATE 

PARTY BRIDGE  
 
The Party Bridge group meets at Bobby’s Colorado Steak House on the 1st Monday of 
each month—year round— at 11:30 AM for lunch, then plays bridge until 3:30ish.   
Bobby’s Colorado offers a fabulous, unlimited soup & salad buffet for $8.50.  
At the beginning of each meeting, each player contributes $1 for the prize for that day. 
 
  Chair:  Judith Granbois     812-332-5781 jgranboi@indiana.edu   
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BUNCO 
  

BUNCO is a fast-moving, uncomplicated game of dice, luck and prizes. If you like 
plain old-fashioned fun, you should seriously consider joining the Bunco Squad. The 
group meets year round on the 3rd Monday of the month at 11:30am at Meadowood - 
for lunch and play.  
Players contribute $5 each time for the cash awards. There are 12 regular players; all 
others who sign up serve on the sub list. Those who wish to be a substitute may join 
 at any time.  
 

Chair:  Janie Harnett 812-339-4528  jane.harnett@comcast.net 



DINING OUT 

GREAT DECISIONS 

 
Great Decisions is the nation's oldest, most popular program of citizen education  
in world affairs. The common purpose is to help members become informed and  
involved, and to understand how world events affect their daily lives.  
The University Women's Club - in cooperation with the Foreign Policy Associa-
tion, IU's Center for the Study of Global Change, and Meadowood Retirement 
Community - offers programs for the 2016-2017 year. Meetings are held in the 
Terrace Room at Meadowood at 1:15 p.m. on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, Sep-
tember through May. The cost of the ser ies is $15, which includes a book of readings.  

 Co-chairs:    Donna Smith          812-331-0311    vhsmith@indiana.edu  
                 Mike Chiappetta    812-337-1884    mchiappe@indiana.edu 
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FINE DINING COOKING CLUB 

Like to cook?  Talk about good food and restaurants?  Try new recipes?  Make new 
friends? Then this may be the interest group for you!  
 

Members are divided into groups of four or five doubles and meet in members’ 
homes with everyone sharing in the preparation and cost of the meal. The mix of 
people is different at every dinner. An opening “Get Together” and an “End-of-Year 
Party” are held for the entire group.  
 

If you are interested in becoming a member, please contact co-chairs Vicki Pappas 
or Harriet Castrataro.    
 
 

 Co-chairs:  Vicki Pappas   812-361-9500  pappas@indiana.edu 
   Harriet Castrataro  812-334-0697  hcastrat@indiana.edu   

The Dining Out group is open to all University Club members - singles and couples - 
who enjoy good food, good friends and good times. Everyone is welcome! Joining 
the group can be done at any time simply by contacting the chair or host. 
 
The schedule and other information is sent by e-mail. Responses must be received by the stated deadline.   
Dining Out events are usually on the fourth Sunday evening of each academic month.    Dinner is typically 
preceded by a social time in a member’s home. Restaurant seating is in groups of 6 – 8 to promote conversa-
tion and camaraderie.  

   No group events are scheduled for July and August.  Our Fall kick off event will be on September 25.  
 

(New) Chair:   Barb Aspy    812-350-4511    b.aspy@yahoo.com 
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INTERNATIONAL FRIENDSHIP 

Come be a part of this group and enjoy conversation over lunch with an interesting  
international student. We share culture, customs and interests! We meet at Bobby’s  
Colorado Steak House (Dutch treat) on the third Friday in the months of October,  
November, January, and February. Year ly registration fee is $5. 
 
 

 Co-Chairs: Kate Kroll   812-332-4018             katekroll@comcast.net 
   Martha Smiley      812-339-6822          martha-smiley@att.net     
   Louray Cain  812-339-9841  louray1@comcast.net   
   Karen Mikesell 812-336-2000  kmikesell@usa.net   
   Ellen Stern       812-337-8053         gstern@indiana.edu       

HIKING IN SOUTHERN INDIANA 

Since 2006, our dedicated nature enthusiasts, Eleanor and Bob 
Lahr, have organized four different hikes each year for the Hik-
ing Interest Group. Participants have learned a lot about Indiana 
history, geology, flora and fauna.  
 
After the June 28th hike to Stone Head Nature Preserve, Eleanor 
and Bob are retiring as the official organizers of this robust 
group. They aren’t hanging up their hiking boots forever; the  
Lahrs are simply ready to hand over the reins of being in charge. 
 
Although they leave big boots to fill, Eleanor and Bob are confident that someone will step up to the plan-
ning plate. (Could that someone be YOU?!?)   Interested hikers should contact Eleanor for more infor-
mation on how much fun it can be to serve in this role. She has 10 years of experience to prove it!  
 
 Please call Eleanor Lahr at  812-339-4209  or email  elahr@indiana.edu 

 

LUNCHETTES   

Join us in restaurant exploration on the last Friday of the month at 11:30 a.m.  
Reservations should be made with one of the Chairs below by the first of the 
week for each luncheon. Participants will be sent an e-mail reminder of the event. 
 
   Next Lunchette will meet on September 30th 
  

 
Co-Chairs:  Sally Isom     812-339-6227    sallyaisom@gmail.com 
 Jan Greenwood      630-272-0107   jantgreenwood@gmail.com 

 

mailto:kkroll@indiana.edu
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                  YOGA 

 
 

              You need not feel intimidated by yoga! 
If you are interested in improving balance, breathing, flexibility and   re-
laxation, this is the group for you.  No previous knowledge of yoga is 
necessary. Everyone works at their own pace and level.   
 
 Our group meets throughout the year each Tuesday from 10am—11am 

at St Thomas Lutheran Church, which is located at the intersection of East 3rd Street and Smith 
Road.  We gather in Heritage Hall at the west end of the building.  Parking is plentiful. 
 
Wear comfortable clothes that permit easy movement; bring a yoga mat and a stretchy band or 
belt.  Our instructors strive to leave you feeling stretched, relaxed, and in a better place than when 
you came through the door. 
 
Participate is FREE for University Club Members!  There is no additional cost beyond your UClub 
membership dues; but we do encourage a voluntary donation to St. Thomas Lutheran Church for 
the use of their lovely facility. 
 
Co-Chairs and Instructors:  
    Marilyn Uselding 812-369-4313 mju744@hotmail.com  
    Svetla Vladeva 812-334-9999 svladeva@hotmail.com 
    Wendy Teller  812-334-7974 teller@rcn.com   

If you love to shop, here's your chance to join a like-minded group,   
and hit the road for shopping adventures and fun galore!   
 
All Shop-till-you-Drop information is shared via e-mail.  If you are   
already on the contact list, you need do nothing.  If you are new to the 
game, be sure to contact Janie and sign up to be put on the email list for information on future trips.  
 
 Chair:  Janie Harnett  812-339-4528   jane.harnett@comcast.net 

SHOP ‘TILL YOU DROP 

      
 

We are deeply saddened by the passing of  
Phil Hathaway  

and very grateful for his many years 
 of selfless service on the 

 University Club Board of Directors. 
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University Club Board of Directors  

June 1, 2016 - May 31, 2017 

 

Co-Presidents Joe and Ruth Miller 812-339-6696 millerj@indiana.edu 

Co-Vice President Ruth DiSilvestro 812-331-0896 rudisilv@gmail.com 

Co-Vice President Marilyn Uselding 812-369-4313 mju744@hotmail.com 

Secretary Mary Swarthout 812-332-4242 mswartho@indiana.edu 

Assistant Secretary Jeane Novotny 812-331-7004 jnovotny@indiana.edu 

Treasurer Louray Cain 812-339-9841 louray1@comcast.net 

Academic Chair Pat Ryan 812-824-9071 n/a 

Community Co-Chairs Dan & Sharon Wiseman 812-369-4976 connect1947@att.net 

House Chair Susan Platter 812-320-0644 platters@indiana.edu 

House Co-Chair Kate Kroll 812-332-4018 katekroll@comcast.net 

Luncheon Club Chair Derek DiMateo 603-957-6227 dfdimatt@indiana.edu 

Luncheon Club Co-Chair Carolyn Anderson 812-334-1716 caanders@indiana.edu 

Membership Chair Cyrill Siewert 812-361-1621 csiewert@indiana.edu 

Past President  Don Gading 812-824-7434 goahdee@comcast.net 

Publicity Chair Steve Steininger 812-339-7126 sstein8361@aolcom 

Publicity Co-Chair Ruth Albright 812-339-1793 ruthalbright@yahoo.com 

Scholarship Chair Suzanne Phillips 812-856-1626 philli@indiana.edu 

U Women’s Club President Linda Burton 812-369-4611 brtnlin@yahoo.com 

UWC Vice President Mary Jo Day 812-361-7588 mjday1944@gmail.com 

IMU Representative Hank Walter 812-855-3562 n/a 

UClub Manager Susan Dabkowski 812-855-1325 uclub@indiana.edu 

Young Professionals Club Monica Billman 317-691-0907 uclubyp@indiana.edu 
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Many Meadowood outings sell out very quickly.  
Please call 812-336-7060 today to secure a reservation! 

 
All depart from the Meadowood Circle Drive 

2455 Tamarack Trail 

  

 

  
 
Saturday, July 2- Star Spangled Symphony 
Departs 6:00 PM 
The Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra performs a patriotic concert that will fill your heart 
with pride.  The Marsh Symphony on the Prairie concert series is always a treat.  Take in the 
beautiful setting along with the stellar music. Enjoy a box sandwich supper from Shapiro’s 
Deli.  Tickets are $55 for residents and $65 for guests.  Seating is limited.   
 
 
Thursday, July 21- Indiana Historical Society Tour  
and Jazz on the Canal-Indianapolis 
Departs 2:30 PM  
Enjoy the interactive exhibits at the Indiana Historical Society, including the Ball Brothers, 
LS Ayres and 1816 “You are There” exhibits.  These interactive exhibits include 3-D images 
of paintings from the History Center’s collection and actors dressed in period clothing who 
will answer your questions and help us experience moments of Indiana History.  At 6:00 PM 
the IUPUI Jazz Ensemble will perform an outdoor concert on the canal with jazz classics and 
nostalgic favorites.  We will cater in-a-box dinner from Shapiro’s Deli.  Seating is limited. 
Reserve your spot soon!   
 
 
Saturday, July 23- A Day at the Circus, Peru, IN 
Departs 7:00 AM 
Enjoy a fun day at the Circus.  See a live circus performance and take a tour of the Interna-
tional Circus Museum.  $30 for residents and $35 for guests; includes your tickets for perfor-
mances and museum.  Meals are on your own.  Returns around 8:00 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
UPCOMING MEADOWOOD DAY TRIPS 
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More Exciting Travel with Meadowood:   
 

THE TRUMAN-EISENHOWER EXPERIENCE 
 

August 21—27, 2016 

 
4th in a series 

on  
FRANK LLOYD WRIGHT 

by 
RONALD KONEVER  

 
 

Monday, July 11th, 7pm 
in the  

MEADOWOOD  
TERRACE ROOM 

 

ST. LOUIS and KANSAS CITY 
 

-  Busch Stadium - 
- Missouri Botanical Gardens - 

- the Kirby House - 
- Eisenhower Museum - 

- American Indian Art Center - 
- Powell Gardens - 

- National World War I Museum - 
- Nelson-Atkins Museum of Art - 
-Truman’s Home & Library - 

AND MORE! 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT MARK KRANER AT MEADOWOOD 
812-330-4375  or MKRANER@5SSL.COM 
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